
ESKDALE SCHOOL 
Newsletter No 08   
7 September 2017 
Absences: absence@eskdale.school.nz  
Email:   admin@eskdale.school.nz 
Website:  www.eskdale.school.nz  Cell: 027 4366846 
Bank Details: ASB   12-3144-0214570-00  -Eskdale School Board of Trustees 

Welcome to the September edition of the school newsletter.  The past month has been an extremely busy and 
rewarding time for our students.  With the School Production, School Cross Country, Coastal Cluster Footy 
and Lit Quiz, and TACs Hockey to mention just a few of the highlights.   

School Production: The school production was the culmination of a lot of work that our students have put in 
over the last term.  The final show highlighted the talent, creativity and drive that our students possess.  They 
learnt a lot through the process including co-operating with others, managing themselves, problem solving, 
being creative, and of course acting, dance and presentations skills.  Thank you to all who came along to this 
event and to all who helped out either on the night or in the lead up to this event.  I know the students really 
enjoyed the learning and the experience! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All the photos from this inspiring show are ready to view via the Dropbox 

link below.  These are all water-marked low res. images for viewing.  If 

anyone would like to order high res. digital files to keep or print for $2 

each, please email rachel.m.ross@icloud.com with the photo numbers and 

quantity for each.  Please pay the appropriate amount to Rachel Ross, BNZ 

account no. 02 0700 0045525 001.  Rachel will then email the files to 

you.  ENJOY! (Please note: These photos are taken in low light so when printed they will be a bit grainy or smooth from correction – 

they are intended to be a record of the night rather than for enlarging.) 

http://www.dropbox.com/sh/zc4xbooeux59hou/AADslg3WkulntMboK8Dvmpd_a?dl=0  
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Health Curriculum Delivery Statement:  Thank you to all who responded to the survey around the Health 

Curriculum.  We have used your feedback alongside guidance from the New Zealand Health Curriculum to 

develop the following two-year plan.  This has been approved by the Board of Trustees  and is now in place. 

 

Eskdale School Health Curriculum Delivery Statement  

The following statement has been developed after carrying out consultation with the school 

community to determine the health education priorities for Eskdale School Students.  The 

delivery of the programme and its content was also discussed. 

‘Eskdale School will follow a two year programme as set out below to cover the Health Curriculum.’ 

NE-Year 2 

Odd Year- Beach Education, Bounce Back Programme (Wellbeing, Resilience, Confidence, Courage 

and Bullying), and Keeping Ourselves Safe. 

Even Year- Firewise, and Bounce Back (As above) 

Year 3-4 

Odd Year- Road Safety, Bounce Back Programme (Building on skills developed in year 1 & 2) , and 

Keeping Ourselves Safe. 

Even Year- Healthy Living (Dental Health & Nutrition), Bounce Back Programme (Building on skills 

developed in year 1 & 2) 

Year 5-6 

Odd Year- Beach Education, Kia Kaha (Anti Bullying programme). 

Even Year- Healthy Living and lifestyles 

In both odd and even years, year 6 students will also cover an introduction to Positive Puberty and 

Year 5 students will cover mental health and well-being 

Year 7-8 

Odd Year – DARE (Drug abuse resistance education), Keeping ourselves safe. 

Even Year- Firewise, Sexuality Road Programme (Building on from the positive puberty 

programme) 

In both odd and even year’s students in Year 8 will undertake the Skills for Success programme and 

the Year 7 students will cover a mental health and wellbeing unit. 

 
Prior to all health units commencing an outline of content will be shared with parents.  DARE, 
Positive Puberty, Sexuality Road and Keeping Ourselves safe will also include a parent information 
meeting.  
 
As a school we believe that the classroom teacher is the key person in delivering the health 
programme.  We will utilise all resources available to us and work in conjunction with other 
professionals (e.g. Public Health Nurse, Police) when appropriate. 
 



School Cross Country:  The school cross country was held on Tuesday and 
that Eskdale ‘never give up’ attitude was on display from all of our children.  It 
was an awesome day with perfect running conditions for a cross country.  
The conditions were also perfect for our spectators and it was awesome to 
see so much support from our families.  It was great to see our older students 
encouraging and supporting the younger children as they ploughed through 
the mud and water during their run.  A big thank you to Mr Woods for creating 
a fun and challenging track for our children to enjoy. Congratulations to all 
runners on completing the course and a special congrats to the place getters 
below. 

RACE FIRST SECOND THIRD 

12/13 yr old girls Charlotte Swayn Isabel Dunnett-Welch Sophie Pollock 

12/13 yr old boys Angus Roff William Knowles James Cox 

11 yr old girls Tia Anderson Leah Hay Tiaki McArdle 

11 yr old boys Daniel Moule Jayden Moody Fraser Ross 

5 yr old girls Addison McDougal Kalyn Ramsay Anna Chambers 

5 yr old boys Toby Ross Akio Crofskey Roman Borrie 

6 yr old girls Gabriella Brownlie Madeline Verry Georgia Still 

6 yr old boys Sonny Hiko-Taunoa Ollie Pointon Noah Kyle 

7 yr old girls Aaliyah Taewa Sasha Taylor Noa Salonius 

7 yr old boys Jack Tester Isaac Bennett Alistair Bremner 

8 yr old girls Georgie Hargrave Manaia Warren Magdalena Jobbins 

8 yr old boys Rocco Davis Jack Hellyer Carter Appleton 

9 yr old girls Tegan Anderson Breeze van Veldhuizen Ruby Kaye 

9 yr old boys Liam Kaye Reuben Jessep James Allen 

10 yr old girls Maizi Williams-Lamb Jamie Dunnett-Welch Rylee Hill 

10 yr old boys Connor Beamish-White Shohn-Paul Hiko-Taunoa Kahn Militch 



Robotics and Coding:  Last week we 
introduced robotics and coding to the 
students at school.  Each class will work 
through 6-7 sessions of the coding and 
robotics.  This is being led by Mrs Gillespie 
and the classroom teachers are learning 
alongside the students.  The first class to 
get started was Toroa and the students 
were very excited and engaged in their 
first session.  The robotics and coding 
provide an excellent context for the 
children to develop their problem solving 
skills and their logical thinking skills.  
There is no doubt these skills will be essential for our students in the future. 

TACs Hockey:  Three teams of year 7/8 
students took part in the Town and Country 
schools Hockey tournament held at the 
Hastings Sports Park.  The students enjoyed 
the challenge of taking on students from five 
other schools and can be proud of the way 
they represented our school at this 
tournament. 

 

 

Band Quest:  On Wednesday night the annual Hawkes Bay Band quest was held at Napier Boys 
High School.  There were 10 Bands on show representing 5 Schools being Taradale Intermediate, 
Tamatea Intermediate, Napier Intermediate, Havelock North Intermediate and of course ourselves 
Eskdale.  We had three bands in the competition and they all played exceptionally well!  It was great 
to see how far they have come since the beginning of the year and this is due to their hard work, 
dedication, and playing for one another.  For a school like ours to be able to put together three bands 
and achieve the standard that they did is no mean feat.  It takes someone with the skills, passion and 
drive to make it happen and we are very fortunate to have that person in Kylie Moody.  So thank you 
to Kylie for all your efforts with our children.  The results speak for themselves!! 

First Place Hawkes Bay Band quest:   “Wednesday’s Road Kill”- Eskdale School (Connor, 
Fletcher, Flynn, Fraser, Kahu and Logan.) 

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

  

Winner Best Bass Guitarist:  Logan Woolley – Eskdale School 
Winner Best Musicianship: Connor Moody – Eskdale School 



 Winner Best Original Lyrics:   “Fried” – Eskdale School (Fletcher, Connor, Amelia, Charlotte, and 
Sophie P) – To listen to this song and watch it performed you can go to our school website or follow 
this link:  http://www.eskdale.school.nz/497/embedded_items/8-future-composed-by-fletcher-d-
performed-by-his-band-fried 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

And “Sweet and Sour” – Eskdale School (Sophie B, Shenell, Freddie, Morgan, Issy, Marjolaine, Tyla, 
and Olivia K) who also performed two awesome songs! 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coastal Cluster Lit Quiz: The Coastal Cluster Lit quiz was held at Haumoana School last 
Wednesday.  Congratulations to the team of Leah H, Eva R, Tess, and Quillan who took out 2nd place 
and won some books for our school library.   

Westpac Young Magpies:  A group of our children were selected to run on to McLean Park with 
their heroes in the Magpies.  This was an excellent opportunity that I know the lucky students really 
enjoyed. 
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And finally this month a word from our students about the production: 

On the 25th of August we (Eskdale School) had our school production at the Municipal 
Theatre.  Performing in the production was really fun and an awesome experience for the whole 
school to be part of. It was cool to be able to share the experience with our friends.  Everyone was 
involved in some way or another.  Whether it be acting, props, class acts or behind the scenes, all 
children and teachers too, were constantly on their feet for the day, and weeks before. The class acts 
put together were: 
 Kotare and Ruru 
 Kea and Tui 
 Korimako and Kokako 
 Hihi and Toroa 
 Kereru and Karearea 
There was also a bunch of year 7 and 8’s who created great scenes, choreographed our senior 
dance and even wrote the amazing song, Future (Fletcher Dallas).  We also had Nicole Bewick, 
Fraser Ross, Charlotte Swayn and Kenzie Lord who were our amazing narrators for the night and 
day show.  We hope you enjoyed the delicious food that our student caterers prepared with the help 
of Chef Scott Gillespie.  The students had an amazing, fun time, putting on and creating this show. 
 

Thanks to all the parents, teachers and families who helped to make this an experience to 
remember!  Check out our school website for production photos that you can order. 
 

By Olivia Knowles and Tyla Stothart.  
 

The lights turn off to a sudden darkness then the music starts and the lights turn back on. It hurts my 
eyes but I keep on dancing and they change colour. Our suits and masks glow like glow worms in the 
dark and you can’t see our faces. I look out at the crowd and see mum and dad. Then I shivered like 
bees wings. A little bit after it gets to the end of the song and I go off and say to my friends “That was 
awesome”. Then it comes to the finale song. The seniors start singing. In the middle of the song we 
flutter on like little butterflies in the air and start singing in the bright light. Our parents start whistling 
with joy. “Nice job!” somebody yells. Then we wave and the gigantic curtains come down.   
By Jayden Moody 

 

I hope you have enjoyed looking through our school highlights from the past month.  Spring is here 
so hopefully the warmer weather is here to stay.     

Tristan 

  



Last Tuesday, Eva, Quillan.  Leah and I went to the Coastal Cluster Literacy Quiz.  We were competing 
against 4 other schools. 
In case you don’t know what the lit quiz is- It’s when you are asked a series of questions about books, and 
each question is worth one point. 
There were 10 rounds, each one a different book subject. Each group got to choose a bonus round, which is 
when your group selects one round which you would get double points for each correct answer.   
Overall, it was really fun and we ended up coming second, with the runner up on 73 points, and our group on 
73 and a half! 
 
We won some books: 
The Time Machine, by H.G Wells; AniMalcolm by David Baddiel; Dinosaur Rescue by Kyle Mewburn and 
Donovan Bixley and My Classic Stories Collection. 
 
By Tess Warr. 

Dates to Remember 

11 September PTA Meeting 7.30pm 
12 September  Yr. 7 Mathletics 
13 September  Yr. 8 Mathletics 
14 September  Coastal Cluster Cross Country Yr. 5&6 
15 September  TACS Cross Country 
19 September  Open Night 6pm information evening -Yr. 7 for 2018 
25 September Board Meeting 
27 September  HB Schools Cross Country 
29 September End of Term 3 @ 2.245pm 
16 October   Start of Term 4 
 

PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES 

KOTARE 
Harvey Lucas  For learning all his pink words and his letter names and sounds! Wow! 

Lincoln Johnson For working hard when he is reading, he is now able to move to green - Level 12! 
Wicked! 

TUI 
Lucas Murdock Working really hard on his reading - using lots of strategies to work out tricky words. 

Well done! 

Sonny Hiko-Taunoa Being a Tui superstar! Working hard on his learning and helping to keep our classroom 
tidy. Tino pai! 

Mahli Yardley Persevering to solve fraction problems. Great job. 

Cheyanne Pekapo Using the beginning sounds to work out tricky words, and putting the words together to 
make her reading fluent. Ka pai! 

Riley Hall  Staying focused and persevering to complete solve fraction problems. Awesome! 

Farah Melville Working hard to learn the different spelling patterns for sounds. Great job Farrah! 

KEA 
Lola Brown Thinking like a scientist and making links to connect your observations to your 

wonderings. 

Evie Kersley Knowing what you need to find out and asking good questions to help you search for 
the information you need. 

Logan Grant Being an organised and responsible leader for our production. Tino pai! 

Ashma Kohlis Using your own ideas to create a unique Kaitiaki. 

Gabriella Brownlie Super effort and a positive attitude during cross country training 

Isabella Knowles Lovely expressive and fluent reading. 

Kourosh Farahani Persevering to achieve your maths goal of counting to twenty! 

Georgia Still Reading with expression and accuracy and writing interesting stories, using a detailed 
three picture plan.  Tino Pai Georgia! 



KORIMAKO 
Kazu Bowcock Focused writer and reader who persists in completing his challenges. 

Kobi Evans Giving detailed explanation with  thoughtful discussion as to how we can improve the 
erosion problem at Eskdale School. 

Zara Hasselman  Working hard to learn your mighty multiplication and now using it in your learning. 

James Allan Taking on leadership in our production by being organised and supporting others. 

Madeleine Russell Being an organised, capable leader during the whole school production. 

Aniah Bracken Taking on a lead role in production at short notice.  Awesome self-belief. 

Freya Longdon Welcome to your new class.  We know you will have lots of fun. 

Tom Stilwell A determined hop along class member who gives his best in all class happenings with  a 
smile and enthusiasm. 

RURU 
Marlon Anderson Developing some excellent leadership skills with your stingray group in production. Ka 

mau te rewe Marlon! 
Breeze van Veldhuizen Leading by example in the production practices. Ka pai Breeze! 

Mac Matheson  Showing what he is truly capable of. Leading the turtles in the production! Keep it up 
Mac! 

Camryn-Lee Scott Always positive and willing to help others. You are a pleasure to have in Ruru Camryn! 

Stella Waterson Always on task, working hard and striving to achieve her goals! Ka pai Stella :) 

Aaliyah Taewa Working hard and going places with your reading and writing. Not to mention an 
amazing cross country effort. Ka mau te wehi Aaliyah! 

KOKAKO 
Henri Hasselman Demonstrating super practical skills during prop making. 
Jade Musson Awesome creativity and colour sense when completing artworks. 
Sonny Harrison Great to see you focused and working hard. 

Maddy Thomson-Provines Always ready to come up with great ideas and practical suggestions. 

Sophie Smith Consistent high effort and achievement in all school areas. Fabulous self-motivation. 

Haig Toy Working really hard on his reading - using lots of strategies to work out tricky words. 
Well done! 

TOROA 
Jamie Dunnett-Welch Having a great, can do attitude to her learning. 

James Stothart Being a respectful, helpful Learning Partner. 

Tully O’Bryan For being a helpful, caring Toroaite. 

Taryn Hayes For insightful responses during our reading discussions. 

Leo Parsons Working hard to be organised and to stay focussed. 

Lexi Pollock Making some insightful contributions to our group reading discussions. 

Tiaki McArdle For a beautiful and brave performance during the Production 

Leah Hay For being a strong, confident learner - what a fantastic role model Leah 

HIHI 
Caleb Vincent Super effort and progress in all school areas. 

Sophie Nichol Fantastic effort with improving her reading skills. 

Shohn-Paul Hiko-Taunoa Working hard on your learning goals during maths sessions - a real positive attitude 
with excellent results! 

Tamar Aiken Super effort and enthusiasm during our Production practices. 

Georgia Woolley Great perseverance and results with her maths. Keep it up! 

Mayah Dooney Fantastic effort, attitude and enthusiasm in all areas of our school production. 

Jock Chambers For a fantastic effort in Writing this week. 

Jayden Moody Impressive written reflection of the School Production. Amazing effort!! 

Connor Beamish-White Fantastic effort and achievement in School Cross Country. 

Belle Tayler For being such a positive, bubbly class member - a terrific person to be around! 

KERERU 
Tyla Stothart Extending yourself with your dance techniques 

Olivia Knowles Service to the school and helping to collate the waste audit information in her 
statistical investigation 

Olivia Aiken Extending yourself during production rehearsals, demonstrating a positive attitude and 
great dance skills! 



Fletcher Dallas Composing and arranging an amazing song demonstrating your excellent guitar 
skills.  The sign of a great musician! 

Olivia Aiken A shining leader of our dance during production, stepping out of her comfort zone and 
leading from the front and centre. 

Olivia Knowles Flying high at maths camp! 

Logan Woolley Practice makes perfect Logan! An amazing Bass Player! 

Connor Moody Demonstrating versatility in your music skills -  both at Production and Band 
Quest!  You rock! 

KAREAREA  
Charlotte Swayn Being an amazing choreographer and demonstrating excellent leadership skills during 

dance practices. 

Tahlia Beale Teaching choreography in a professional manner demonstrating excellent leadership 
skills 

William Knowles A great Kapa Haka  guitarist with an excellent sense of rhythm, accompanying the 
group with ease. 

Shenell May Displaying agency in her writing. You have created a neat blog Shenell, keep up the 
great work. 

Makyla Pilcher A star of our class production, shining brightly i the front row! 

Luke Anstey Pushing himself with his learning and getting involved in all activities at Maths camp. 

Liam Kilby Impressive maths skills and stumping Mr G! 

Zahrrell Dixon-Macfarlane Being the cleverest kid in the class and winning a very challenging quiz! 

 

Scholastic orders due back Monday 11th September  

There are some great books in the latest catalogue and you still have time to 

place an order before Issue 6 closes on Monday 11 September. Pick up an extra 

brochure from the office today! 

 

LOOP is the easiest way for parents to order and pay for their child’s Book 

Club order, if you wish to pay by credit card. Parents who would like to pay by 

credit card will need to register and place their child’s order through LOOP. 

http://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/lucky-book-club/ 

 
LOOP orders are automatically linked to your school and Book Club Ordering 
Group, just click above link. Place your order and submit—that’s it!  

 

Want to order a DVD of “There is No Planet B”? 

 

Please pay $10 at the school office, together with a note of: 

 

Your name_______________________________ 

Your phone number _______________________ 

Your eldest child’s name and; _______________ 

Eldest child’s class room name_______________ 

All orders required by 15 September 

 

http://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/lucky-book-club/


 

EDUCATION for 

SUSTAINABILITY (EFS) 

  

We are proud to be Hawkes Bay’s only active 

Green/Gold Enviroschool at Eskdale School, 

leading the way in sustainability education for 

others. There’s always things happening on the 

sustainability scene, from pest and rodent 

trapping to beeswax wrap making. A BIG thank 

you to our supportive community for helping us in our journey.  

Kowhai House Tree Planting… 

Last week Kowhai House planted a grove of Kowhai trees and other Native plants on the school 

boundary. What a great team effort, in the rain. Way to go Kowhai!   

 

 

 

 

The Enviro Squad wants your old t-shirts to 

continue making bags…. bring them to the box 

in the office any time! 

 

 



The Squad worked with a wonderful group of parents to create bags for our school office to 

use to replace plastic bags….no sewing required, very simple to make! Try it for yourself at 

home sometime!... 

 

                               

 

                           

 

 

 

A fantastic effort, you guys are really leading the way! 

Juicies for sale each Thursday @ $1 each; 

 Proceeds to EFS activities 



 

Friday EFS sessions 

It was great to harvest a bucketful of oranges from our school orchard and share these 

amongst the pupils 

 

 

This Friday, 8th September, the pupils from Ruru, Korimako and Kokako will be planting 

some of the Native trees grown at school in our own Native Garden area. We have a good 

crew of adults on the roster to help…Karen/Mox Chantrey, Shaun Demanser, Arnold 

Johnson, Lyn Bowcock and Alice Bartleet, we will meet you all on the top court at 1.30pm. 

Please bring a spade with you if you can.  

Recycle…. 

Did you know we collect old, unwanted mobile phones to be recycled? Drop them in to the 

box in the office. 

Next week is Keep NZ Beautiful Week…. Have 

you thought about an action your family can take 

to preserve our beautiful environment?  

 

Urgently needed for Medical Room 

We require boys shorts in sizes 5-8 for those unforeseen 

changes during the day. Please drop any spares you 

have at home into the office. Much appreciated. 



 

WANTED PRODUCE AND PRESERVES 

The Eskdale School PTA would like to sell 
preserves or produce at the Room with a View 
Hub on 24 September. If you are able to 
donate any produce or preserves, we would 
love to hear from you!! 

Please email eskdalepta@gmail.com. 

MANY THANKS:-) 

 

 
ROOM WITH A VIEW 

"Room With a View" is a PTA fundraiser to raise funds for new audio visual equipment for use by our kids in 

the newly completed school hall extension. Twelve lovely homes with breath-taking views have been kindly 

opened up by members of our community to support this event. Grab a friend (or 4!!) and spend the day 

taking in these stunning views! On the day you will be given your ticket along with a map and you can make 

your way around the homes at your leisure. There will be food available to purchase, or you can pack your 

own, and sit and enjoy your lunch on the lawn at one of the selected properties, taking in views you would 

otherwise not have access too. A day to remember and a fantastic way to show your support for our kids and 

get to know some of the hidden treasures on our back doorstep. 

 

MARKET DAY 

Market Day planning is well underway.  We are in the stages of finalising school stalls and unfortunately the 

co-ordinator of the cafe is not available this year.  The cafe made about $1,600 last year and the second hand 

stalls made $1,950.  If anyone is keen to take on the cafe stall please contact eskdalepta@gmail.com. 

Huge thanks to Lisa Jobbins who has kindly offered to run the second hand stall at Bay View market day this 
year!!! 

Start cleaning out those cupboards!! A box will be in the office ready for your items. 

mailto:eskdalepta@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY 

KIWIESQUE LODGE AND VILLA - CLEANERS NEEDED (CASUAL POSITIONS) 

We have extended and need more help :) 

Punctual, Efficient with high cleaning standards and works well in a team environment 

If this sounds like you and you want something that is close by we would love you to email 
me us  kiwiesque@vodafone.co.nz or give me a call on 06 8367216 

Justine Seymour-Wilson 
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